



**Meeting of TAG2**  
**7pm, Tuesday 16 May 2023**  
**Dungeon Bar, George Inn, Norton St Philip**

**Notes on the meeting**

**Present**

James Kiff  
David Lockley  
Ailsa Chell  
Amanda Butcher  
Ian Mills  
Val Fox  
Rex Eastment  
Anna Nixon  
Ian Biggerstaff

**Apologies**

Ros Lockley  
Michael Walker  
Alan Barnes  
Christopher Nixon

- 1 David Lockley gave a report on:  
Community Speed Watch: no sessions in April but hoping for more in May.  
HGV Watch: over 53 overweight HGVs were seen on the A366 since the start of March.  
AutoSpeedWatch: 16 reports have been logged in March and April. 46 speeders in total.  
The unit needs repair. Tim Gibbs has undertaken to do this.
- 2 Rex Eastment proposed encouraging Avon & Somerset Police to update their systems to make the uploading of AutoSpeedWatch data easier.
- 3 HGVs: agreed to redirect TAG@ email address via Val's PC email address. Action: VF  
Residents reporting overweight HGVs can then forward their emails for TAG to follow up, avoiding personal contact and giving a more authoritative message to haulage managers.
- 4 Police representative to be invited to TAG meetings – action: JK
- 5 Feedback from meeting with Sara Davies, Traffic Engineer, Somerset Council:  
The few options available for limiting speed include:  
Rumble strips – at cost  
Street furniture  
Speed limit reductions – at cost (up to £10,000)
- 6 It was agreed to set up a further meeting between TAG members, PC and SD to discuss specifically the speeding problem on A366 between Terry Hill and Farleigh Hungerford.  
Action: JK
- 7 It was agreed to set up an informal meeting with PC to set out an inventory of all equipment used by TAG, for the benefit of all PC and TAG members.  
Parish Clerk to be asked to take detailed notes.  
Action: JK

**Next meeting: 7pm on Tuesday 11 July in the Dungeon Bar, George Inn, NSP**

**Val Fox**